

## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

Bernadette DeBlander Department of Environmental Protection Southeast Regional Office 20 Riverside Drive Lakeville, MA 02347 May 25, 2018

RE: Withdrawal of NOI for Ruggles St and Hathaway Blvd. Lots - File SE49-0739

Dear Ms. DeBlander,

The City of New Bedford wishes to withdraw its NOI for the construction of a recreational facility on the lots at the corner of Ruggles St. and Hathaway Bvd, described in file SE49-0739. The plans for this project have changed substantially and will be submitted under a separate NOI.

Please contact me with any questions or comments by phone or email.

Sincerely,

Ray Holberger

Environmental Planner

City of New Bedford

508-400-2967

Ray.Holberger@newbedford-ma.gov

Cc:

Sarah Porter, New Bedford Conservation Agent

**New Bedford Conservation Commission**